The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, April 6, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting were Mayor Medesa Sander, City Clerk Sheila Herman, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Bob Tryon, and Casey Shaw.  Also present was maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell and resident Stacey Kaliher.  Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Stacey Kaliher discussed with Council on expanding a dog kennel at her residence and was given a building permit.  She left the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Bill made a motion to approve the March 2, 2015 minutes as read.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Clerk presented City mail, water screening reports & bills.  Attendance report from the 2015 CCMFOA Spring Conference in Wichita was discussed and new ideas and direction for business was brought forth.  Meter installation, deposit and connect fees have been collected and service has been established for new residency at 100 W. 5th.  Re-connect fee for remodel at 200 W. 4th has been collected. 

Maintenance Personnel gave updates on necessary actions for wells to continue to function properly.  Water has been shut off at a residence due to non-payment.  County road maintenance on 3rd and 4th streets has been done.  Maintenance is necessary on the lagoons due to slope erosion and will need to be completed for fall inspection.  Lift station clean out maintenance will need to be done.  A year of work with the City has been completed and Sara is now eligible for the Wastewater operator exam.  The test is scheduled in May and fees to be paid by the City.  Sara discussed the benefit of having City lots sprayed to prevent weeds taking over.  She stated a burn ban is in effect for Rush County as of Monday, April 6, 2015.   

Old Business
The county bridgework has been completed.  All City water lines have been re-routed and completed.

New Business
Discussion was held on Ordinance #130 for deposit/connect fees.  No action taken.

Bill made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, May 4, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Bill made a motion to close the meeting.  Barb seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.

				                                                                                                                           Approved this 4th day of May, 2015
							Medesa Sander, Mayor
[bookmark: _GoBack]							Sheila Herman, City Clerk

